
 

 

 
August 8, 2023 
                                
 
 
Dear Russ, 
 
In response to the GMCB’s invitation for public comment, OneCare objects to the motion 
presented by Chairman Foster and discussed during the “New Business” portion of the GMCB’s 
August 2, 2023 meeting.  As it did in its June 21, 2023 meeting, the GMCB considered a motion 
regarding OneCare’s employees’ compensation without providing any prior notice, even though 
the discussion and the prepared PowerPoint that accompanied it were clearly planned in 
advance.  This pattern displays a disappointing disregard for procedural fairness.  Moreover, 
OneCare maintains that the motion proposed on August 2 purporting to cap compensation for 
OneCare executives, like the vote taken on June 21, 2023, exceeds the GMCB’s statutory and 
regulatory authority. 
 
Respectfully, 
 

 
Aaron Perry 
Chief Legal Counsel, OneCare Vermont 


